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__________________________________________________________ 
 
 

All good intentions were to gather news from all over our great state and 
publish this newsletter in mid-April focusing on our Anchorage-hosted 
annual meeting and conference! Thank you to all who contributed to this 
effort.  It is not possible without support from all of our membership.  
Should you have any exciting news or happenings from your work place 
or that may be of interest to your fellow technologists please, please 
share it with me.   
In this edition you will find that Fairbanks had a graduation ceremony for 
3 UAA R.T. students.  It shoǳƭŘ ōŜ ƴƻǘŜŘ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜƛǊ άƪŜȅƴƻǘŜέ ǎǇŜŀƪŜǊ ǿŀǎ 
a former alumni of this program who has worked at FMH and now is 
employed at the beautiful Chief Andrew Isaac Health Center where the 
ceremony took place.  Kudos to our Grads! 
¢Ƙƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ŀƴƴǳŀƭ ƳŜŜǘƛƴƎ ǿŀǎ ŀƴ election year.  We have 3 new faces for 
our Officers!  Welcome aboard!  In this edition you will find short 
bios/introductions from the new Officers.  More to come as I receive their 
ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǘƛƻƴΧΦ L ƘƻǇŜ ǘƻ ǳǇŘŀǘŜ ǘƘŜ ²ŜōǎƛǘŜ ƻƴŎŜ L ƘŀǾŜ ŀƭƭ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ 
information.   
Our affiliate needs the support of all our members to continue to 
promote the risks to our public when non-ǇǊƻŦŜǎǎƛƻƴŀƭǎ άǎƘƻƻǘέ Ȅ-rays!  
5ƻƴƴŀ ϧ /ƭȅŘŜ ƘŀǾŜ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜŘ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǘƛƻƴ ǘƘŀǘ ƛǎ άǇǊƛƴǘŀōƭŜέ ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳ ǘƻ 
share with your friends and family.  This material was also provided last 
summer at the state fair.  We will be sponsoring a booth again this 
summer.  If you are interested in helping with this, please contact the 
Licensure committee.  Donna has also included information for all our 
members to contact their legislators regarding the licensure bill for Alaska 
Radiologic Technologists.   
I hope you enjoy the photos and information in this issue.  I am always 
happy to receive submissions for our newsletter.  Let me hear from you.  
          
        Claudia J 
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  June 25th -28th, 2015 
2015 ASRT Educational Symposium and Annual Governance and 
House of Delegates Meeting in Albuquerque, New Mexico 
 
    Proposed dates are January 8 to10 th , or the 22 to  24 th , 2016  
AKSRT Hawaii Workshop 
  Clyde Pearce aksrtrtmaui@yahoo.com  
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New Elected Officers  AKSRT 
 

(Left to Right) 

Robert McClung ~ President 
Tiffany Peterson ~ Secretary 
Amanda Bush ~ Treasurer 

Brent Lautenschlager ~ Vice President 
 
 

 

AKSRT Officers 

 
PRESIDENT: Robert McClung 
VICE-PRESIDENT: Brent Lautenschlager 
SECRETARY: Tiffany Peterson  
TREASURER: Amanda Bush 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

AKSRT COMMITTEES 
 

FAIRBANKS CONFERENCE  
COMMITTEE 2016 
Claudia Tessier 
Cecilia Del Rio 
Tamara Jones 
Nancy Griffith  

 
LEGISLATIVE COMMITTEE 

Chair Person:  
Donna Rufsholm,  
Rhonda Merrihew 
Claudia Tessier 

 
MEMBERSHIP COMMITTEE  

(interim contact)  
 Robert McClung 

 
UPDATE BYLAWS  
Robert McClung 

 
INCORPORATION 

Dale Collins 
 

WEBSITE COMMITTEE 
Clyde Pearce 

Claudia Tessier 
Cecilia Del Rio 

 
NEWSLETTER CO-ORDINATORS 

Claudia Tessier 
Cecilia Del Rio 

 

 

mailto:aksrtrtmaui@yahoo.com
mailto:afrem1@uaa.alaska.edu
mailto:brent.lautenschlager@ykhc.org
mailto:tpeters1874@yahoo.com
mailto:amandakay@hotmail.com


  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Fellow AKSRT members, 
 
     I was happy to see some familiar and also some new faces at the AKSRT  
annual conference.  I hope those who attended enjoyed the presentations and  
left with some valuable information.  Kudos to those who made it a success,  
our conference chair- Tiffany Peterson who did a fantastic job coordinating  
the event, Virginia Mosely ς who coordinated with ASRT for CEU approval,  
Kathryn Slagle- registration, Jill Siegel and Jackie Deal for getting the great door prizes, gift bags, and 
prizes, Jodi Izykowski for site selection, and all the students for volunteering.   
     bŜȄǘ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ŎƻƴŦŜǊŜƴŎŜ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƘŜƭŘ ƛƴ CŀƛǊōŀƴƪǎΣ ŘŀǘŜ ǘƻ ōŜ ŀƴƴƻǳƴŎŜŘΦ  /ƭŀǳŘƛŀ ¢ŜǎǎƛŜǊ ϧ /ŜŎƛƭƛŀ 
Del Rio will be the Conference Co-Chairs.  To our members in the Fairbanks area, contact Claudia or 
Cecilia if you would like to become involved with setting up the event. 
     During the annual conference an election was held for new officers.  I was happy to be elected to 
my first term as President.  I hope I am worthy of the position and can, with each members help, grow 
our society.  Not only was I elected, Brent Lautenschlager was elected Vice President; he is the 
diagnostic imaging manager at YKHC in Bethel.   He will undoubtedly keep me in line and help grow our 
society.  Our new secretary is Tiffany Peterson; she has become greatly involved in the society.  She 
ƻǊƎŀƴƛȊŜŘ ƻǳǊ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǘƛƻƴ ōƻƻǘƘ ŀǘ ƭŀǎǘ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ǎǘŀǘŜ ŦŀƛǊ- a task she will do again this year and was the 
ŎƘŀƛǊ ƻŦ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ŎƻƴŦŜǊŜƴce.  Amanda Bush was elected our new treasurer; Amanda is new to our 
organization but brings new energy and insight to our organization.    
     Last, be careful when playing in our beautiful outdoors and have a great, wonderful summer.   
 
Robert 

Message from the President  
Robert McClung 
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AKSRT Life Members 
  

Here are the names of all the current life 
Members of the Alaska Society of Radiologic 

Technologists. 
 

2009 
Paulette Compton 

Ronald Dies 
Kathie Radie 

 

2014 
Rod Eriksen  

Donna Rufsholm 
Claudia Tessier 

 

2015 
Cecilia Del Rio 
Clyde Pearce 

 
 

 

ά[ƛŦŜ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ǎƘŀƭƭ 
be active members 
who have rendered 
unusual service to 
the Society. They 
shall be selected by 
a two-thirds vote of 
the Board of 
Directors. They shall 
not pay dues and 
shall have all the 
privileges and 
obligations of active 
ƳŜƳōŜǊǎΦέ 
 
(Article IV, 
Membership, Section 3, 
AKSRT Bylaws) 

 

Looking for Job 

opportunities? 

Look under the 

ASRT Job Bank®  

For more 

information!  

http://www.asrt.org/main/careers
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Amanda Bush, AKSRT 
Treasurer 

 
My name is Amanda Bush. I moved to 

Alaska in 2010. My husband convinced me 
that Alaska really is one of the best places 

to raise a family. I am from and went to 
school in Colorado.  

We now have 3 babies. Our oldest is a year 
and a half and we have a set of twins, one 

boy and one girl. I choose to stay home for 
them. We love getting out and taking 

advantage of everything Alaska has to 
offer. We have a small plane that allows us 

to get out of town at any moment. We 
love fishing and outdoor activities. 

I want to stay current and meet the Alaska 
Rad Tech community. I look forward to 
serving on the AKSRT board and getting 

familiar with all the members.  
 
 

Get to know your New AKSRT Officers 2015 ð 2017  
 

Brent Lautenschlager, AKSRT Vice President  
 
In 2003 I graduated from Iowa Central Community College as a Radiologic 
Technologist. I worked for several years in Iowa before coming to the 
Yukon-Kuskokwim Health Corporation of Bethel, Alaska in 2009. I 
originally came to Bethel to teach Alaska Native Health Aides the art or 
Radiologic Technology. Eighteen months later I volunteered to step in as 
Interim Manager, of Diagnostic Imaging, until they found a candidate. A 
few months later I took the position fulltime. I still teach Alaskan Native 
Health Aides in Radiologic Technology and consider it a privilege to do so. 
I am a member of the American Society of Radiologic Technologists and 
The Association for Medical Imaging Management (AHRA). I am currently 
ǿƻǊƪƛƴƎ ǘƻǿŀǊŘ Ƴȅ .ŀŎƘŜƭƻǊΩǎ ŘŜƎǊŜŜ ƛƴ IŜŀƭǘƘŎŀǊŜ !ŘƳƛƴƛǎǘǊŀǘƛƻƴ ŀƴŘ 
Management through Colorado State University. I plan to promote 
volunteerism within our society. We have such a great membership and if 
we all do a little work toward contributing to our society, we can make a 
difference. I believe that the more voices we have the stronger we will be, 
particularly in areas of licensure and public awareness of our contribution 
to Healthcare.  
I consider myself a newlywed to my wonderful wife, Carmie; we were 
happily married in January 2013. I have a 15 year old daughter, Taylor Jo. I 
enjoy photography and traveling when I have the opportunity to do so. 
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Se 
                                                     

April 10, 2015 

Representative Chris Tuck, Democrat, House District 29, Anchorage, 
agreed to continue his sponsorship of our legislation for licensure 
and prefiled the Bill prior to the beginning of the 29th Legislative 
session which started on January 21, 2015. 

 
House Bill 29 was assigned to the House Labor and Commerce Committee and Finance Committee 
for hearings. Representative Tuck was asked by the AKSRT Legislative Affairs Committee to hold 
the bill and not schedule a hearing until we knew why the state regulations were not being 
released by the legal department.  The Committee had concerns that our licensure efforts would 
create setbacks for the regulations review/release.  After much discussion, Representative Tuck 
proposed that his office contact the legal Department to inquire about the regulations and also 
ǊŜǉǳŜǎǘ ŀǇǇǊƻǾŀƭ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ DƻǾŜǊƴƻǊΩǎ ƻŦŦƛŎŜ ǘƻ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ 5I{{ ǘƻ ŘƛǎŎǳǎǎ ǘƘŜ ƭƛŎŜƴǎǳǊŜ ŀƴŘ 
regulations. 
 

hƴŎŜ ŀǇǇǊƻǾŀƭ ǿŀǎ ƎǊŀƴǘŜŘΣ wŜǇǊŜǎŜƴǘŀǘƛǾŜ ¢ǳŎƪΩǎ ƻŦŦƛce began working with the Administrations 
of the Department of Health and Social Service and Department of Commerce, Community and 
Economic Development. Both Departments are on ςboard and support the legislation. There have 
been a few suggestions for clarification changes regarding wording redundancy. We will have an 
opportunity to review the changes before the bill goes to committee hearings during the next 
ƭŜƎƛǎƭŀǘƛǾŜ ǎŜǎǎƛƻƴΦ wŜǇΦ ¢ǳŎƪΩǎ ƭŜƎƛǎƭŀǘƛǾŜ ŀƛŘŜǎ ŀǊŜ ǇǳǘǘƛƴƎ ǘƻƎŜǘƘŜǊ ǘƘŜ ōƛƭƭ ǇŀŎƪŜǘǎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ 
committee hearings and need support letters from patients, AKSRT, and others. I am gathering 
other information for the packets i.e.  Investigative Reporting Workshop report and will be 
ǿƻǊƪƛƴƎ ǿƛǘƘ wŜǇǊŜǎŜƴǘŀǘƛǾŜ ¢ǳŎƪΩǎ ƻŦŦƛŎŜ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ ǎǳƳƳŜǊ ŀƴŘ Ŧŀƭƭ ǘo gather support for 
the legislation. 
 

In 2014 the Alaska State Legislature passed Licensure legislation for the following professions: 
 
Athletic trainers 
Sponsors:   
                   Representatives: Thompson, Austerman, Gara, Josephson  
                   Senators:  McGuire, Meyer 
Massage therapists 
Sponsors:    
                    Representatives:  Nageak, Tuck, Chenault, Reinhold, Gara, Seaton,  

                                        Josephson, LeDoux, Tarr 
                    Senators:   Egan 
Behavior analysts 
Sponsor: 
                     Representatives:    Saddler, Costello, Guttenburg, Gara, Jospehson, Tarr   
                     Senators:  Ellis, Dyson, French, McGuire, Gardner, Bishop, Egan                
 
                                                       
 
 
 

 

Alaska Licensure Legislation  
Donna Rufsholm 
 

http://aksrt.com/alaska-licensure-update/


     
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
_____________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

New Toys for Imaging Technology  
This new section is dedicated to the new technology reaching Alaska. If your facility 
has any new advance technology please sends us an email and we will add it to the 
website as well.  
 

 
Brain Lab  in Fairbanks, Alaska  

Staff at Fairbanks Memorial Hospital introduces new technology to the Interior. YouTube link 
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LEGISLATIVE COMMITTEE 

 
Donna Rufsholm, B.S., R.T. (R)(M) 
Legislative Affair Committee Chair 

235-0360 work 
299-2046 home 

Email:  donna.rufsholm@acsalaska.net  
 

Rhonda Merrihew 
Legislative Affairs Committee Co-Chair 

rhon@gci.net  
244-1208 cell 

 

Claudia Tessier                                                
Legislative Affairs Committee Member       

claudia@alaskan.com   
458-6900 work 

 

Tiffany Peterson 
Legislative Affairs Committee Member 

tiffany@afoc.com 
 
 

REGULATIONS UPDATE: The comment period ended, 
responses were prepared, comments were integrated into the 
regulations where ever possible and a "final" version went to 
the Commissioner June 12, 2014. The Commissioner signed 
the regulations and they were sent to Law for final review 
before being passed on to the governor. Almost there. 
However, the version received back from Law had significant 
changes from the version signed and adopted by the 
Commissioner. The package was returned to Law with the 
request that at least the Basic Operator provision (to 
accommodate rural and native concerns) be re-introduced in 
the form signed by the Commissioner. Then we had an 
election in the fall of 2014 in which the Commissioner was 
replaced, we have a new governor, and other political 
changes occurred. Following that request the entire situation 
has taken a major turn that now delays the implementation 
indefinitely, and perhaps permanently. Politics once again is 
curtailing all efforts to protect Alaskan's from excessive 
exposure to radiation. During the period since the regulations 
were signed by the Commissioner last year there have been 
successful Bills passed for athletic trainers, massage 
therapists, and behavior analysts, which apparently are 
perceived to present a greater health risk to the citizens of 
Alaska than being irradiated by untrained operators.  
Meanwhile, significant aspects of medical imaging and 
radiation therapy remain unregulated in the Alaska 
 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=seFHI0xA8io
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=seFHI0xA8io
mailto:donna.rufsholm@acsalaska.net
mailto:rhon@gci.net
mailto:claudia@alaskan.com
mailto:tiffany@afoc.com


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Digital Breast Tomosynthesis, also known as 3D Mammography, is the latest technology that provides 
the most accurate in breast cancer screenings. This clinically proven technology is being installed today 
at the Breast Cancer Detection Center of Alaska (BCDC) and appointments can be scheduled now. 
 

Studies have shown that 3D Mammography provides a 41% 
increase in the detection of invasive breast cancers, 27% 
increase in the detection of breast cancers, and a 40% 
decrease in false positives. 3D Mammography takes more 
detailed images of breast tissue from multiple angles and 
allows for significant improvements in screening accuracy. 
 

All services provided by BCDC, including 3D 
Mammography, breast ultrasound, and bone density 
ǎŎŀƴƴƛƴƎΣ ǊŜǉǳƛǊŜ ŀ ŘƻŎǘƻǊΩǎ ǊŜŦŜǊǊŀƭΦ {ŜǊǾƛŎŜǎ ŀǊŜ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜŘ 
for patients with insurance, Medicaid, Medicare, self-pay, 
and regardless of ability to pay.  
More information is available at (907) 479-3909 and 
www.bcdcofalaska.org. 
 

ά!ƭŀǎƪŀƴǎ ƴŜŜŘ ŀŎŎŜǎǎƛōƭŜ ŀƴŘ ŀŦŦƻǊŘŀōƭŜ ōǊŜŀǎǘ ŎŀƴŎŜǊ 
screening services because the incidence rate of female 
breast cancer is higher in Alaska than the national average. 
CƻǊǘǳƴŀǘŜƭȅ ./5/Ωǎ ŘŜŘƛŎŀǘŜŘ ǎǇƻƴǎƻǊǎΣ ŘƻƴƻǊǎΣ ŀƴŘ 
volunteers responded to this need in our community and 
ƛƴǾŜǎǘŜŘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ōŜǎǘ ƛƴ ōǊŜŀǎǘ ŎŀƴŎŜǊ ǎŎǊŜŜƴƛƴƎ ǘŜŎƘƴƻƭƻƎȅΦέ 
 

BCDC is hosting a public open house on Monday, April 27th to feature 3D Mammography and recently 
added services all made possible with tremendous community support. 
 

The Breast Cancer Detection Center of Alaska is a 501c3 non-profit organization that delivers breast 
cancer screening services and educational programs on-site in Alaskan communities where services are 
not readily available, including Fairbanks. After nearly forty years, the BCDC mission has remained 
relevant - to increase awareness of the survivability of breast cancer and the benefits of early detection. 
 
 

3D Mammography Now Available at the Breast Cancer 
Detectio n Center of Alaska  
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Job opening   
  
CT/DIAGNOSTIC Technologist (night shift). Below is the link to the YKHC Job. 
 

http://chk.tbe.taleo.net/chk03/ats/careers/requisition.jsp?org=YKHC&cws=1&rid=5804  
 

Brent Lautenschlager RT (R) 
Diagnostic Imaging/PACS Manager 
Yukon Kuskokwim Health Corporation |   Working Together to Achieve Excellent Health 
Office 907-543-6373 | FAX 907-543-6314 |  brent_lautenschlager@ykhc.org 
PO BOX 287, Bethel, Alaska 99559 

 

tel:%28907%29%20479-3909
http://www.bcdcofalaska.org/
http://chk.tbe.taleo.net/chk03/ats/careers/requisition.jsp?org=YKHC&cws=1&rid=5804
mailto:brent_lautenschlager@ykhc.org
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AKSRT Annual Conference 
2015 in Anchorage 
 

Past Board members, Robert McClung, 
Claudia Tessier and Clyde Pearce 

Participants enjoying a break between 
presentations. 
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AKSRT Annual 
Conference 2015 

in Anchorage 
 






